
Thursday, June 7, 2018 at 12:45:41 PM Bri;sh Summer Time

Page 1 of 2

Subject: Strictly Private & Confiden3al [HLLLP-GENERAL.FID388154]
Date: Thursday, 7 June 2018 at 12:30:54 Bri3sh Summer Time
From: Gerrard Tyrrell
To: Burton Mar3n - UKCC (RTH) OUH, 'c.farquhar@auckland.ac.nz'
CC: Natasha Hibbert
AHachments: 118060712310800381.gif, Drab Instruc3ons to Counsel - [ ] June 2018.PDF

Dear Mar3n and Cindy
 
We have now completed our review of the material that has been sent to us in respect of the various
issues raised by Mark Wilson and others and by Peter Gøtzsche.  What has become clear is that some of
the issues iden3fied date back over a considerable period of 3me and were concerns raised with Mark
Wilson's predecessor.
 
We note that repeated agempts have been made to address many of the magers raised but it is fair to
say that the posi3on reached is unsa3sfactory as there has been no resolu3on.  This is a mager of legal
concern for the Trustees both in the context of proper governance but also bearing in mind Cochrane's
posi3on as a charity and its responsibili3es to the Charity Commission.
 
We note that recent agempts have been made to move magers forward but that they also have failed.
 
Given the serious legal concerns we have regarding this mager, we strongly recommend:
 

1.       An independent review of all of the various complaints by Counsel, bearing in mind Cochrane's
commitment to transparency and its Trustees' obliga3ons and responsibili3es as a charity.  With
that in mind and with your agreement we have prepared Instruc3ons to Counsel which set out
what we believe to be the issues they will need to consider; and
 

2.       For Counsel to then report to the Board on a set of op3ons that will hopefully be designed to
lead both to a resolu3on of the issues iden3fied and as to recommenda3ons regarding op3ons to
ensure that such magers do not arise again.

 
Given the circumstances our view is that neither Mark Wilson or Peter Gøtzsche should be party to the
debate by the Board in deciding whether to proceed in the above manner given what would be a conflict
of interest.  We would recommend that both Mark and Peter be asked to exercise great care and restraint
in engaging the Board in discussion about these magers from this point onwards. This is not, of course to
try and "gag" them in any inappropriate way, but to prevent either of them seeking to address the Board
or circulate documents to the Board that might prejudice the result of the review or impact on the
decision-making of the Trustees when reviewing Counsel's op3ons. Both should, however, have the
op3on to fully express their views via an appropriate channel, at a 3me and in a manner deemed
appropriate by Counsel as and when they carry out their review.
 
We would also suggest that any debate by the Board in respect of the terms of reference should be kept
confiden3al un3l such 3me as Counsel or ourselves advise otherwise.
 
If you have any ques3ons about the above then please do not hesitate to contact us.
 
Regards
 
Gerrard
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